

8th June 2022

Dear Parents & Carers

I hope you all enjoyed a relaxing Half Term break and Jubilee celebrations. There was certainly a buzz around London whether you enjoyed the festivities in the crowds, or from street parties or in your homes. I hope you also enjoyed the amazing Jubilee video which brought together all the fun we had across the Blossom Federation. Check the video on the school websites if you missed it. The Government has also provided each child in Y1 onwards with a commemorative Jubilee book which they will receive this week.

The countdown to the end of the academic year begins. In some ways, the year has flown by, but it also does not seem too long ago that we were in the midst of immense Covid challenges. The progress that has been seen across the Federation is to be congratulated despite the obstacles we have faced. Well done to you all.

A busy term ahead. We will see annual reports, summer fairs, fun days, residentials, phonics and times table checks, new admissions, transitions, graduations and of course our Sports events. It is always a really fun time in schools and we will all enjoy the rest of the summer term. We also have writing moderation visits for the Y6 Teams at Lauriston and Sebright next week which are preparing for. In addition, each school is running some Relationship and Sex Education information sessions for parents if you are able to attend. We are also finalising the class organisation for September. There are a number of staffing changes which we will outline in due course.

We are also starting to think about our School Development Plan for 2022/23. The start of this process involves gathering feedback from the children, staff and parent community. If you have time, please complete the questionnaire on the links sent previously. This is really useful to hear your feedback. If there is anything you feel you would like to expand on, please see one of the Heads of School or myself. Your thoughts are important to this process and informs change and development.

Have a good rest of the week.

Rhanen

Yours sincerely,

Robin Warren

Executive Head Teacher